
Extra! Extra! 
Read all about it! 

Join the SE-EPPC listserv at: 
http://www.se-eppc.org/listserv/

Join the FLEPPC listserv at:  
www.fleppc.org   

-> click on List Server

Lake Como Co-op Supports the FLEPPC Mission
The 200-acre Lake Como Co-op in Lutz, Florida recently began combating invasive plants within their borders. The 

residents first learned about invasive plants through Pasco County forester Arthur Clothier after enrolling in the Florida 
Division of Forestry’s Forest Stewardship Program. They have started with cogon grass and melaleuca trees, and Caesar’s 
weed and castor bean are looming on the horizon. Clothier has created a timber management plan, and is currently 
completing a Forest Stewardship Plan in conjunction with William Smith, Pasco County Wildlife Biologist.

Knowing that prevention is easier than eradication, their Board of Directors recently voted to not plant FLEPPC 
Category I and II invasives on common areas and strongly recommends that residents refrain from planting these species 
in their yards. They also voted to strongly encourage the planting of Florida native plant species. It is refreshing to hear 
examples of concerned citizens making a difference in the Florida landscape. 

To view the FLEPPC 2007 List of Invasive Plant Species, go to www.fleppc.org  Copies of the list are available for 
distribution. 

Hi Karen,

I am happy to report that my main opposition has decided not to plant any more camphor trees here! 

It’s a huge step in the right direction for us!  We are using the FLEPPC 2007 List of Invasive Plant Species fliers to 

help educate our Board of Directors and for a door-to-door education campaign. We have about 100 residents 

here, and I would like to have the FLEPPC 2007 List of Invasive Plant Species available to them when they are 

making planting decisions. I have been involved with our county forester and wildlife biologist in pursuing a 

forest stewardship status here (we have 26+ acres in slash pine for timber), and they alerted us to the presence 

of invasives. Our 4 small stands of cogon grass are showing few signs of survival after treatments with 

glyphosate at 2 week intervals. Our process of removing melaleuca will be a long one. We have one work day 

a month where we remove 3-4 trees. It will take at least a year to get it all gone!  Then there is a lot of Caesar’s 

weed , Brazilian pepper and air potato we would like to get rid of and castor bean plants. Priorities….

I have also been able to get a ruling that we will not plant any more wedelia! People can see how it is 

spreading all over the place. I am not having trouble with these initiatives. But I am having trouble convincing 

people not to plant more camphor trees instead of natives. They like them for the shade and beauty and quick 

growth.

—Pam
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